
About the Vacant Property Receivership Consortium

The Vacant Property Receivership Consortium (VPRC) is a collection of organizations and

individuals with extensive expertise in receivership properties. Members include academics,

executives, and former court officials, who come from academic institutions, nonprofit

organizations, and local receivership groups. VPRC members have worked with receiverships in

states and municipalities nationwide. They’ve seen the value of this remedy in their

communities, and they want to help other states and municipalities understand the power of

this tool to fight vacant, nuisance, and blighted properties. The VPRC’s goal is to advance the

practice of receivership and the necessary state and local policies to support effective, efficient,

and equitable use of this legal remedy.

WhoWe Are

Mark Adams, President, California Receivership Group, CRG Foundation, Tennessee
Receivership Group

Steve Barlow, Vice President & General Counsel, The Works, Inc.

Michael Braverman, Former Housing Commissioner, City of Baltimore

Erica Connelly, Director, CRG Foundation, California Receivership Group, Tennessee
Receivership Group

Dina E. Fein, First Justice (Ret.) of the Massachusetts Housing Court, Western Division

Jason Hessler, Deputy Commissioner, City of Baltimore

Vincent Sawyer, Attorney, The Works, Inc., Tennessee Receivership Group

Daniel Schaffzin, Director of Experiential Learning and Associate Professor of Law, University of
Memphis

Joe Schilling, Senior Research Associate, Urban Institute


